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Measure Description: 
Establishes Home Weatherization, Retrofit and Affordability Program for Housing and Community Services 
Department to provide incentive payments to construction contractors undertaking energy improvement 
projects on residential structures.  
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Housing and Community Services Department (HCSD), Construction Contractors Board (CCB) 
  
Analysis: 
This fiscal impact statement is for the purpose of transmitting the measure from the House Committee on 
Human Services and Housing to the Joint Committee on Ways and Means.  
 
The legislation establishes the Home Weatherization, Retrofit and Affordability Program, within the Housing and 
Community Services Department, to provide incentive payments to construction contractors undertaking energy 
improvements. The maximum amounts paid from the Program are $4,500 per single-family residence and for 
multifamily housing the lesser of $4,500 per improved dwelling unit or $45,000 per structure. There is an 
undetermined cap on payments from the Program. Beginning July 1, 2021, HCSD is directed to request an 
undetermined amount of funding for the Program as part of the agency budget. No later than September 15, 
2020, HCSD must report annually to the Legislative Assembly regarding the Program. 
 
The Construction Contractors Board is directed to encourage construction contractors to communicate to 
customers, who inquire about improvement projects, information regarding the existence of the Program.  
 
A more complete fiscal analysis on the measure will be prepared as the measure is considered in the Joint 
Committee on Ways and Means. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 


